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 THE LINK 

Dear Parent/Carers and Pupils,  

  As we reach the end of this academic year, may I take this opportunity to say thank you for your support and   
encouragement and well done to our fantastic pupils for their adaptability, resilience and hard work.  Thank you.  

This week has seen a very different school, after Sports Day on Monday, our pupils have been enjoying their       
Enrichment Activities and for Year 10, their Work Experience.  We are of course very mindful of the weather and 
extreme temperatures forecast for the weekend and early next week.  Therefore, we will likely adapt our plans for 
the school-based activities to ensure our pupils and staff are kept safe.  Where this impacts on specific year groups 
in school next week, Mr Longhurst will update you about this through our messaging service. 

Thank you to Mrs Fletcher-Tyrie for making the arrangements for and hosting the GCSE Art Show on Wednesday 
evening.  I am sure that visitors who attended were overwhelmed by the standard of work that these talented   
pupils have produced.  This of course doesn't 'just happen' so I would like to thank Mrs Fletcher-Tyrie for her     
support and countless hours given to the pupils - such amazing work!  

As I mentioned recently, with a heavy heart we are saying farewell to the following staff this year: After a brief but 
highly productive time with us, Miss Roberts our Food and Art Technician is leaving to start an exciting university 
course.  Good luck and thank you Miss Roberts! Also, only here briefly but making a big impact, we say goodbye 
and thank you to Mr Gardner-Hart who has done a superb job teaching science to both key stage 3 and 4.  After 2 
years with us, we say farewell to Mrs Hanson who, as an English teacher has enthused and helped so many pupils 
get the bug for English, including developing their writing, so it is apt that we wish her the very best as she leaves 
us to focus on her own writing.  After 4 years with us involving a daily 2 hour plus commute (now that is               
dedication!), we wish Miss Whitcombe every success as she leaves us to start her Head of PE role at a new school 
much closer to her home.  She has helped countless pupils through her teaching of PE and also in her pastoral role 
where her support has made such a difference to childrens' wellbeing - thank you! We wish Mrs Mackechnie the 
very best as she leaves after 6 years service to pursue other educational work within maths.  Her dedication to 
getting the best for the children she has taught is always clear as she encouraged and challenged pupils with their 
maths - the pupils (and staff) will miss her very much.  We will be keeping in close contact and hope Mrs    
Mackechnie may be back occasionally to help our pupils in the future.  Farewell to Mr Mould who is leaving after 7 
years to pursue other opportunities in music, including within the Shropshire Music Service.  Again, I am sure we 
will see him back, this time in the practice rooms helping those pupils taking music lessons.  His contribution to  
music and the Arts has resulted in numerous new musicians and vocalists, many of whom will have enjoyed the 
school concerts or Young Voices competition he led. Finally, we say farewell to Mr Basnett who, after over 15 
years teaching English to countless pupils, is taking a well-earned rest and a new direction in education. He will be 
very much missed by pupils and staff alike. Mr Basnett has been Head of English, Second in English and also Trust 
Literacy Coordinator. We would like to thank Mr Basnett for his commitment to leading improvements to             
outcomes for so many pupils whom he has personally taught and those he has impacted upon through his work in 
the various leadership roles he has had.  Thank you Mr Basnett and farewell. 

Finally, may I remind you that in September, the start of autumn term is on Wednesday 07th September for year 7 
pupils only, with all other pupils joining us on Thursday 08th September.   

We wish you a safe, relaxing and enjoyable summer break and look forward to seeing our pupils return in            
September. 

 

John Parr 

Headteacher 

 



 

 Accelerated Reader  

Year 7 Year 8 

Congratulations to all the students listed below 

for meeting or beating their target  

School Uniform 
We anticipate that, at this point in the year, some of 

our rapidly growing young people have outgrown 
uniform items or no longer require them. 

We hope that if you have any of the listed items   
below, in very good  condition, that you/your child 
would bring them into school for other students to 

benefit from. 
We are looking for: 

Trousers, Skirts, School Poloshirts, School Shoes 
Kind regards and thanks in anticipation, 

Su Quye (SENCo and Safeguarding) 

Enrichment 
week 2022   

To help tackle holiday hunger at a time when 

the cost-of-living is higher than ever, children 

aged 16 and under can access a hot or cold meal 

for just £1 at Asda cafes. 

 

Asda has announced that, in a bid to keep      

children fed over the summer holidays, they’ll 

be able to grab a meal at their in-store cafes 

seven days a week, with no minimum adult 

spend requirement. 

 

The Kids Eat for £1 initiative is available all day, 

every day from July 25 until September 4 in  

England and Wales, as long as the café is open. 

And dependent on the store, a hot meal or cold 

meal, or both, will be on offer!    (source: ASDA 

and MEN; July 2022) 

Molly Jeffries 

Elsa Lovelock 

Evie Millichip 

Mia Sandwith 

Molly Bell 

Daniel Bill 

Nia Carter 

Sam Cornehls 

Edward Dunn 

Holly Hodgkiss 

Izy Lowe 

Larissa Meredith-
Green 

Thea Morgan-Jones 

Rares Nemes 

Oscar Russell 

Toby Westall 

Sports Day Cake Sale 

Thank you to everyone who bought 
cakes on Sports Day, we raised 
£101.50!  

Trust Awards 

Out of 14 students nominated for the Trust Awards, 

2 winners were selected and presented with prizes. 

These students were Cristian Lopez Strakhov and 

Hayley Wyatt. Well done to all students who were 

nominated and particularly the 2 winners.  



Enrichment Week 2022 

On Wednesday 13th July 2022 Year 7 visited the Blue Planet Aquarium in Chester as part of our  

enrichment week. Students were treated to spectacular views of rare and endangered sea          

creatures. A conveyer belt took them through a glass tunnel as sharks and sting rays swam around 

them. 

DT & Problem Solving with Year 7 
On Thursday 14th July 2022 Year 7 spent the day solving problems on the field. Students had to 

solve the Hanoi tower problem, get through a mine field, walk the plank, send Shakespearian quotes 

from one half of a group to another using only a range of coloured cards and using no verbal signals, 

and move blind sheep from one pen to another. Students showed great communication and            

co-operation skills to succeed in these tasks.  



On Tuesday 12th July we were    

delighted to celebrate with our   

students their achievement of     

receiving 300 house points during 

the year. Students were treated to 

a BBQ and games afternoon. Well 

done to the 50 students who 

achieved this remarkable haul of 

house points. 

Year 11 Art Exhibition  
This week we held our Year 11 Art exhibition to showcase the excellent work out students have produced 

this year. The event was well attended by students and their families. We wish them well in their future 

studies. Many thanks to Miss Roberts and Mrs Fletcher-Tyrie for organising and hosting the event.  

Well Done! 







EARLIER ORDER DISCOUNT 

We are offering a 7% discount off the standard price for all Church Stretton School uniform. 

 

In store - the discount will be automatically applied  at the till. 

 

On line - the discount will be applied at the online checkout - Please use order code EarlyOrder22 

This discount applies from June 20th to July 23rd 2022 

 

17-18 Sundorne Trade Park, Featherbed Lane, Shrewsbury, SY1 4NS Telephone 01743 440449  

e-mail info@schoolshopdirect.co.uk www.schoolshopdirect.co.uk 

Student Journalists  

A massive well done to  all of our superb Student 

Journalists. All year they have been writing      

thought-provoking articles for our local magazine, 

The Stretton Focus.  The editors were extremely    

impressed by the quality of the students writing and 

the maturity and reliability of our students.   

They are keen to continue the initiative next year, so 

current Year 10, look out for an announcement in the 

new term. 

The student journalists were: 

Laura Brian and Grace Martin (shown in the picture 

receiving their cheque). 

Eleanor Brown 

Jacob Bennett 

Emily Hale 

Elena Morton 

mailto:info@schoolshopdirect.co.uk
http://www.schoolshopdirect.co.uk

















